
 
Delta State University Interfraternity Council 

General Council Minutes 
Tuesday, March 15, 2016 

 
A call to order was made by IFC President R. Clark at 6:00 p.m.  
 
Members Present: Jordan Hartz, Tripp Ellis, Alex Mauney, Taylor Whatley, Charlie King, 
Hampton Strickland, Colby Kee, Conner Taylor, Matthew Talbert, Chase Clanton, JC 
Blackmon, Ryne Clark, John Michael Morgan, Deverick Balentine, John Holt Waldrop, 
and IFC Advisor Jeanna Dacey Wilkes  
 
Members Absent: Jacob Ludlam, Justin Ainsworth  
 
Minutes from previous meeting approved, motioned by R. Clark, seconded by C. King 
 
Special Guest Speaker President William LaForge, general check in and asked about 
growing the Greek life system at DSU, the discussion of rush was also mentioned. 
 
R. Clark made an announcement that the Vice President for Student Affairs, Dr. E. E. 
Caston, approved Phi Mu Alpha Sinfonia’ s request to leave IFC. Clark excused the Phi 
Mu Alpha officers and allowed a moment of recognition for their service to IFC. 
 
The IFC heard a product demo of Chapter Builder/Campus Director. C. Taylor motioned 
to open the floor to discuss the demo for Chapter Builder/Campus Director, second by 
H. Strickland. IFC and guest Cailon Steward, President to Panhellenic Council, listened 
to the presenter and discussed the possibility of implementing the program in the future. 
Cost of the program was also discussed. Discussion was closed and tabled with a 
motion by C. Taylor, second by R. Clark.  
 
In Officer Reports, President R. Clark discussed the Grammy Museum Mississippi 
Grand Opening Event and their appreciation of us for our help. The Right Field to return 
to the baseball outfield was discussed. Advisor Wilkes is in discussion with DSU 
Athletics Administration to offer the Field with an Athletics worker to monitor and keep 
people from becoming too wild and obnoxious. And finally the new Secretary, C. King, 
was appointed and the meeting resumed. Vice President, C. Taylor motioned to appoint 
a new Secretary after the report of Phi Mu Alpha Sinfonia leaving IFC. The Public 
Relations position will fall under the acting Secretary as one of the jobs to manage until 
IFC Bylaws are revised and approved. This was second by H. Strickland. 



 
Treasurer’s Report of 3/15/2016 by IFC Treasurer J. Hartz. 

IFC Balance -  $11,483.90 
Cash in Hand -  $440.00 

 
Newly appointed Secretary, C. King, had nothing to report.  
 
In Committee Report, Kappa Sigma hosted “Pie-A-Sig” for Military Hero’s and raised 
$247.85. Sigma Alpha Epsilon with host a “Dance-A-Thon” on Thursday, March 31st in 
the H. L. Nowell Union Stateroom. 
 
In Special Orders, IFC Constitution and Bylaws revision and proposal was led by C. 
Taylor. A motion to open the floor for discussion was given by J. Hartz, second by C. 
King.  Discussion of bylaw revisions and updates were made, and will be brought to 
vote in the next IFC meeting. A Motion to close the floor for discussion was given by C. 
Taylor, second by R. Clark  
 
Old Business included a motion by R. Clark to table the discussion on both Greek 
Awards Criteria and the United Greek Council; second given by C. Taylor. 
 
There was no New Business. 
 
Announcements 

 Winning the Race Conference is taking place from March 28th through the 29th  

 March 23rd is Tri Delta Deserts  

 SAE Dance a Thon for Anna Claire is being hosted March 31st   

  Phi Mu – Kappa Epsilon 50th Anniversary April 1st-3rd  

 Greek Week is April 4th-8th, and pin attire is the 4th to honor National Badge Day  

 Kappa Delta Shamrock Golf Tournament is April 9th  

 April 13th is the Tri Delta Volleyball Tournament  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. motion to close offered by C. Taylor and 
second by R. Clark. 
 
Minuets submitted by Charles Eugene King 


